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March 18, 2008

The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the collective bargaining agreement between King County and the Technical Employees Association (Wastewater Treatment Division, Supervisors).  This agreement covers nine employees in the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.  The contract covers the period of July 1, 2005 through June 30, 2008.

The employees in this bargaining unit provide the supervisory and technical skills related to the planning, design, engineering and construction of King County’s wastewater treatment services.  King County is among the leaders in the wastewater treatment service industry.  King County’s facilities are the most sophisticated wastewater treatment facilities in the northwest region of the United States and our facilities provide wastewater treatment services to the largest population in the region.  The design and construction of these facilities requires the highest levels of design, engineering and project management skills.

The enclosed collective bargaining agreement provides a number of significant changes to the parties’ prior agreement.  Most notably, the contract provides for the adoption of the county’s “Healthy Incentives” medical benefits plan, the incorporation of the updated (2005) King County Personnel Guidelines, updating wage and hour language to be consistent with county policy, new layoff language providing the county greater flexibility to retain certain critical term limited temporary employees during times of layoff and conversion to a two-step annual step increase system, consistent with other similar bargaining units in Wastewater Treatment Division and elsewhere in the county.  The settlement also includes cost of living increases for each year of the contract, following the standard county settlement agreed to with other labor organizations.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Elizabeth Ford, Labor Relations Manager, at 

206-205-1566, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, Executive Office


James J. Buck, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES


Michael Frawley, Deputy Director, HRD, DES


Elizabeth Ford, Labor Relations Manager, HRD, DES

